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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF MENTAL HEALTH AND CHEMICAL DEPENDENCY 
PROFESSIONALS

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Tuesday, February 28, 2006 at 3:30 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
March 22, 2006
MEMBERS PRESENT
Russell Buskirk, LCDP, President
Michael Kriner, LCDP, Vice President
Carmetah Murray, Public Member, Secretary
Dr. James Wilson, LPCMH
Dr. James Walsh, LPCMH

Daniel Cherneski, LMFT

Dawn Brown, Public Member

Vera Murrell, Public Member

Division Staff/Deputy Attorney General PRESENT

Chris Spizzirri, Deputy Attorney General

Timothy Oswell, Administrative Specialist II
ALSO PRESENT 

None
MEMBERS ABSENT

David Ciamaricone, LPCMH
Dr. John Walker, LMFT

Robert Doyle, Public Member

CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Buskirk called the meeting to order at 3:38 p.m. 
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The Board reviewed the January 25, 2006 minutes for approval and the January 25, 2006 LCDP rules subcommittee minutes. Mr. Buskirk noted that he had abstained from voting on the LCDP applications for Mr. 
Elder, Ms. Empson and Ms. Ochoa. Ms. Murrell made a motion, seconded by Mr. Kriner to approve the minutes as amended.  Motion unanimously carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Request from Tom Sowden for Acceptance of Continuing Education Credit
The Board reviewed a request from Mr. Sowden to accept for the September 2006 renewal, thirteen hours of continuing education he received on May 12th and 13th prior to his license being issued. Mr. Sowden noted that the board cancelled the April 2005 meeting at which time his application would have been approved and the continuing education he cited would have counted toward the September 2006 renewal. Mr. Kriner made a motion, seconded by Dr. Wilson to grant a waiver to Mr. Sowden for thirteen hours contingent upon the Board receiving a certificate of attendance for the continuing education. Mr. Cherneski abstained. Motion carried.
Request from Sherry Humphrey-Jones to Terminate Probation Status
The Board reviewed Ms. Humphrey-Jones request to terminate her probationary status. After review the Board determined that she had met all of the probationary conditions of the Board’s decision and order. Dr. Wilson made a motion, seconded by Ms. Murray to remove the probationary status placed on Ms. Humphrey-Jones’s license. Dr. Walsh abstained. Motion carried.
Review of Tabled Application for LPCMH Licensure by NBCC Certification – Wendy Wharton

The Board reviewed correspondence from Ms. Wharton and her administrative supervisor in support of Ms. Wharton’s application which had been tabled at the November 25, 2005 meeting. The Board was still unable to determine if Ms. Wharton’s professional experience at Epworth was clinical in nature. Dr. Walsh made a motion, seconded by Mr. Kriner to request that Ms. Wharton’s direct supervisor provide the board with documentation of the 628 of work he supervised at Epworth. Motion unanimously carried.
NEW BUSINESS
Review of Application for LPCMH Licensure by NBCC Certification – Esther Smith
The Board reviewed Ms. Smith’s application for LPCMH licensure. Ms. Brown made a motion, seconded by Ms. Murray to approve Ms. Smith’s application. Motion unanimously carried.
Review of Application for LPCMH Licensure by NBCC Certification – Lauren Hatcher
The Board reviewed Ms. Hatcher’s application for LPCMH licensure. Mr. Kriner made a motion, seconded by Ms. Murray to approve Ms. Hatcher’s application. Motion unanimously carried.

Review of Application for LPCMH Licensure by NBCC Certification – Donna Tuites
The Board reviewed Ms. Tuites’ application for LPCMH licensure. Ms. Murrell made a motion, seconded by Ms. Murray to approve Ms. Tuites’ application. Motion unanimously carried.
Review of Application for LPCMH Licensure by NBCC Certification – Debra Meliodon
The Board reviewed Ms. Meliodon’s application for LPCMH licensure. Dr. Wilson made a motion, seconded by Mr. Cherneski to table Ms. Meliodon’s application for a written clarification on the number of hours of supervision she reported from Louisiana. Motion unanimously carried.
Review of Application for LPCMH Licensure by NBCC Certification – Gail Clark
The Board reviewed Ms. Clark’s application for LPCMH licensure. Ms. Murray made a motion, seconded by Ms. Brown to approve Ms. Clark’s application. Motion unanimously carried.
Review of Application for LPCMH Licensure by ADEC Certification – Diane Dellinger
The Board reviewed Ms. Dellinger’s application for LPCMH licensure. Mr. Kriner made a motion, seconded by Ms. Murray to propose to deny Ms. Dellinger’s application because her certifying organization is not acceptable to the Board. In addition Ms. Dellinger’s supervisors are not approved by the Board. Motion unanimously carried.
Review of Application for LMFT Licensure by Reciprocity – William Northey
The Board reviewed Mr. Northey’s application for LMFT licensure. Mr. Cherneski made a motion, seconded by Mr. Kriner to approve Mr. Northey’s application. Motion unanimously carried.
Assign Contact Person for Complaint #33-01-06
Dr. Walsh agreed to be the contact person for this complaint.

Review of LPCMH Forms
Due to time constraints the forms will be reviewed at the next scheduled meeting.

Discussion of Strategic Planning Session
Mr. Buskirk gave a brief review of items he would like the Board to discuss at a strategic planning session and asked those present to think of ideas that would be helpful to the Board.

Request to have License Placed on Inactive Status – Gretchen Ivey
The Board reviewed Ms. Ivey’s request to have her license placed on inactive status. Mr. Kriner made a motion, seconded by Ms. Murray to approve Ms. Ivey’s request. Motion unanimously carried.
Correspondence

There was no correspondence for the Board to review.
Other Business (for discussion only)

There was no other business before the Board.
Public Comment

There was no public comment.
Next Meeting Date

The Board will hold a meeting on March 22, 2006 at 12:00 p.m. in Conference Room A of the Cannon Bldg, 861 Silver Lake Blvd, Dover, Delaware, 19904. Dr. Walsh noted he would not be able to attend the March and April meetings.
Adjournment

Ms. Murray made a motion, seconded Ms. Murrell, to adjourn.  Motion unanimously carried. There being no further business before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 5:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
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Timothy E. Oswell
Administrative Specialist II 
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